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Background 

On December 14, 2023, the Complaints Investigation Committee (“the Committee”) determined 

it was willing to enter into an undertaking with Ms. Carmen Wilkinson, (the “Registrant”). The 

undertaking required the Registrant to complete coursework related to civility and 

professionalism and write a reflective paper demonstrating insight and learning.  

On February 11, 2024, the Registrant contacted the College of Registered Nurses of Manitoba 

Professional Conduct staff advising that she did not intend on signing the undertaking and 

would not be completing the remedial coursework. The Registrant stated that she had removed 
herself from nursing practice and has retired.  She offered the voluntary surrender of her 

certificate of practice.  

 

Decision: 

The Committee accepted the Registrant’s offer to voluntarily surrender her certificate of practice 

on February 15, 2024. The Committee believes that the voluntary surrender should be published 

to demonstrate transparency, educate the public and Registered Nurses (RN) concerning the 

expectations that RNs comply with conditions, undertakings or orders issued by the College. 

The Registrant was charged $500.00 in costs.  


